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Trundle Central School 
Newsletter  A school that provides a 

professional, stimulating and 
challenging learning 

environment 

Principal 
Mr John Southon 

 

Head Teacher Secondary 
Mr Gerry Capell 

 

Assistant Principal 
Mrs Fiona Sanderson 

Reminders 
 
 

 
  
Tuesday 11/12/18  
Presentation Night  
6:30pm Trundle Hall  
SRC & guitar students at 
6pm  
 
Thursday 13/12/18  
K-12 Final Awards 
Assembly at school—
10am  
Year 6 Farewell Social  
Thursday night  
 
Friday 14/12/18  
Year 6 Farewell Assembly  
11:45am – Library  
 
 
 

P&C 
President 

Mrs Rhonda Grady 
 

Secretary 
Mrs Kelly-Lee Dunn 

 

Treasurer 
Mrs Lubka Prebendarcik 
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Principal’s 

Message 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

onday the RAGE program continues for Years 

8/9/10 boys, Presentation Night (non uniform day), 

Super 8 Cricket Finals Tuesday, Eddie Woo 

presentation at Yeoval Wednesday, Whole School 

Assembly, Primary Social, SRC afternoon for 

Secondary Thursday, Secondary Reward Trip & 

SRC afternoon for Primary Friday. This is a week 

full of activities that celebrate student achievement 

and the conclusion to this highly successful, but at 

times difficult year.  

 
I thank Yeoval Central School for hosting Eddie 

Woo. He is widely regarded as a leader in the 

teaching of Mathematics. It is vitally important that 

our students and staff be exposed to best practice 

in teaching. This school cannot operate in isolation 

we must judge our performance against what is 

considered best practice across the state. What 

this means is, I do not care if it is the best we can 

do or better than last year, it has to be as good as 

or better than any school in the state to be 

acceptable.  

 
One of my personal goals is to reduce any 

disadvantage students could experience because of 

distance from major population centres. I do not 

consider Parkes or Forbes to be major population 

centres. This is why we offer so many extra 

opportunities at this school because I believe it is 

this school’s role to provide your children with a 

life ticket. This ticket when earnt has amazing 

power because it allows young people to have the 

attitude to achieve their best and contribute to 

this great country.  Next year each teacher has 

been allocated an additional $1000 in their budgets 

for innovative projects that reduce the city 

country divide. In short, provide opportunities 

beyond the classroom. I realise I could have just 

moved the sign a few hundred metres towards 

Sydney and it would have been cheaper. 

 
Last week the strength and value of this great 

country was reinforced. On Thursday, we received 

a visit from the managing director of Thread 

Together, Greg Fisher. He delivered a Christmas 

present for every student in the school. An 

amazing act of generosity.  Greg is an outstanding 

individual, born into privilege, made a fortune in 

business but fell on hard times because of drug 

addiction. Eventually Greg reached his low point 

and was jailed for corporate fraud and drug supply. 

If the story ended here, it would be a tragedy. 

However, upon release Greg has gone about 

trying to repay the world through founding and 

managing organisations such as Thread Together. 

This group supplies new clothing to families in 

communities such as Trundle. Greg’s hard work 
helps over 100,000 people annually in Australia. 

Considering nearly 2 million people in Australia 

live below the poverty line, a national disgrace, 

Greg’s work has just begun. Greg has kindly 

agreed to send copies of his life story for our 

library. 

 
Greg’s story I believe is inspirational because it 

proves to me that people can change their world 

through positive choices and taking responsibility 

for their own actions. The Australian, blame-
culture allows people to look to individuals or 

events for justification for poor choices. If Greg 

embraced the blame-culture, I am sure he could 

have found or manufactured a reason for his 

actions and continued his spiral into the gutter.  

However, he did not. He said, time to make a 

difference! Greg also landed on Trundle 

International airport one day after getting his pilots 

licence. I told him I had to remove a mob of roos 

from the runway before he landed. I think at first 

he thought I was joking.  

 
In the same plane was Luke Power. Luke is a highly 

successful young man who is currently the 

producer of RAGE on ABC television. Luke also 

has an association with the ABC coverage of the 

New Year’s Eve fireworks. He filmed our primary 

students and the School to Work students to appear 

on the coverage. This will only be for a few 

seconds but considering this coverage is viewed 

around the world a few seconds of fame for 

Trundle is better than none at all.  

 
On Friday we had a visit from people from 

Oakville Preschool, Oakville Public School and 

members of the Pitt Town community Sydney. 
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Through their generosity, each family at our 

school will be receiving a Christmas hamper.  

These are tailored to family needs and vary in size. 

This week each of our families will receive the 

hamper and a Christmas card from Trundle 

Central School containing a gift voucher. This again 

is to make Christmas just a little bit easier for our 

families. This is a great country and the attitude of 

people such as Greg, Luke and the people from 

the preschool, public school, Pitt Town 

Community and many, many others confirms this.  

  
Also on Friday a wonderful local person dropped 

in an envelope containing $500 to be used to help 

students from financially disadvantaged families 

attend excursions. Trundle has its share of human 

potholes but also many wonderful generous 

people such as this person.  

 
Trundle is a great place to live and work. 

Sometimes the attitude and opinions of the vocal 

minority, I believe is given too much credibility. 

For example, it has come to my attention that 

some people are saying the drought support from 

the school has not gone to those who need it. I do 

not believe I should have to justify anything 

because without our effort the amount of 

assistance to families would have been NOTHING. 

Yes! NOTHING. Instead our families and others 

have benefitted. The school does not make a 

judgement if someone is more in need than 

someone else, all families have received the same 

where possible. The latest help is a gift voucher for 

$50 supplied by the school for all families. At times 

only farming families have received the drought 

assistance packages because the people and 

organisations have said this support is for farming 

families or those families who live on farms. Wow, 
I have actually followed what the people donating 

have wanted. The money placed in businesses is 

only for farming families because that is what 

people who donated wanted, however helping our 

business community survive benefits all. The 

businesses selected were those who are most 

depended on the farming community or those 

selected by our farmers.  

 
When any organisation has contacted me, I have 

stated that the town also has a small Catholic 
School when asked. If they choose to share that is 

their option but I refuse to not accept a donation 

because I am the Principal of Trundle Central 

School and as such, I have a duty of care to those 

families who have chosen our school. Where 

possible we always invite St Patricks to share when 

we have opportunities such as the dental van. 

Promoting the Central School and wanting the 

best for the students in my school should not be 

seen, I believe, as denigrating another. It is my job 

to run the best school possible and promote 

public education.  

 
I am sure the management of St Patrick’s still have 

the same attitude of cooperation for the benefit of 

children and there has not been an unfortunate 

change because this does not help either school or 

the town. I have in the past made no secret of the 

fact that I was disappointed that the Swedish 

Ambassador did not visit both schools whilst in 

town because we are the major education 

provider in the town, but I realise this was a 

decision made by the ABBA organising committee 

not St Patricks. I am sure both schools working 

together is the model Mrs Cleal and I want and the 

current ridiculous commentary from people who 

do not or should not speak for our two schools, is 

an unfortunate situation beyond both schools 

control.   

   
Miss Toni Fitzsimmons for personal reasons has 

decided not to return in 2019 and is currently on 

leave until the end of the year. Miss Ashley 

Waterford will join us next year. Miss Waterford 

is a gifted teacher who completed her final 

practice teaching at our school last year.  

 

8 days of school to go. Depressing really 

John Southon 
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Ajax’s  

Weekly Woof 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
AJAX Wooof Wooof awards: 
  
Four big woofs go out to primary, you guys rock. I 

really enjoyed coming back up to school for a little visit 

last week. I will be back next year full time with the 

most expensive pair of legs in Australia. Maybe some of 

those super models could beat me but mine are pretty 

good. 

 

Four big happy woofs to all the people who have 

donated either money or goods to the school to help 

out our families. Southo keeps saying never write off an 

Australian. He obviously hasn’t been watching the 

cricket. 

 

Five big happy barks to Amy Mallard for doing work 

experience for the second time. I hear that your 

employer is very happy with your work. Southo said 

you will have so much money in years to come you 

would be a good bite. Dogs get in trouble for that, life is 

so confusing. 

 

Five big woofs to Abby Last. You always are the first 

to offer to help and can be relied upon always to tell 

the truth even when others feel the need to tell little 

fibs.  

 

Christmas is a very exciting time for most families. 

However, even a Labrador understands that for a few 

children Christmas is a very disappointing time as they 

are away from one of their parents. Year on year off 

works well in most separated families but it still is hard 

not to see your father or mother on Christmas day. Just 

because they are not in the same house does not mean 

they do not love you with all their heart. They do. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Q: What time is it when ten dogs chase a cat? 

A: Ten After One 

 
Q: What's a dog favorite hobby? 

A: Collecting fleas! 
 

Q: Why did the dog cross the road twice? 

A: He was trying to fetch a 

boomerang! 
 

I asked my dog what's that 

thing on top of the house? 

And the he said "Roof Roof". 

 

Until next week, Ajax 

Bark with laughter with 

Ajax: 
 

What happens when it rains 
cats and dogs? 

You can step in a poodle! 
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Students of the week 
Kindergarten - Austin Kirk 

1/2 - Delainie Zerafa-Coomes 

3/4 - Benjamin Strudwick 

5/6 - Jim Ramsay 

Miss Wykes - Jessica Morgan 

Sportspersons -  

Lily Kirk and 

Katanah Price  

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Sun Safe Policy 
This term is a No Hat No Play term. Students 

MUST wear a wide brimmed hat. This means that 

if they do not have a hat, they cannot participate in 

any outdoor activities including lunch time play. We 

keep a small selection of spare hats for those 

students who accidently forget their hats. These 

hats are washed regularly but are not to be used 

every day by the same students. We will endeavour 

to call parents to let them know their child has 

forgotten their hat so that it can be found. Please 

make sure you put your child’s name inside their 

hat. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

MUFTI – Tuesday 11th December 
The students are able to wear Mufti on Tuesday 

11th December. This is to ensure their uniform is 

ready for Presentation Night. The students must 

remember to have their shoulders covered and 

wear closed in toed shoes. 

K-6 Christmas Party   
K-6 will be going to the pool for our Christmas 

party this Friday. The students will be provided 

with lunch consisting of a sausage sandwich, drink 

and ice block. They will participate in pool games 

during the afternoon. 
Please ensure your children have swimmers, a 

towel, sunscreen, a swim shirt. Students must bring 

swimmers even if the temperature is cool in the 

morning. 

 
If you are picking up your child/ren from the 

pool, please make sure you are outside the 

pool gates at 3:00pm. Students are required 

to get changed at the end of sport, a roll will 

be marked and your child/ren will then be 

able to leave.  

 
If your child/ren catches a bus, the buses will be 

picking students up from the pool.  

Event Date Students In-

volved 

Mufti day Tuesday 11th 

December 

Whole School 

Farewell Year 6 

Social 

Thursday 13th 

December 

K-2 – 5:30 – 

6:30pm 

3-6 – 6:30 – 8:00pm 

K-6 Christmas 

Party at the 

pool 

Friday 14th De-

cember 

All K-6 

Farewell Year 6 

Assembly 

Friday 14th De-

cember 

All K-6 
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Big Buddies  

Christmas Lunch in the Park 
On Monday 10th December, Year 6 and 

Kindergarten will be going to the park for 

Christmas games and lunch.  Lunch will be 

provided.  Please bring fruit break and recess 

for that day as normal. 

Thank you Ms Downes & Mrs Budd 

When:  Thursday 13th December 

Where:  Room 12 – Trundle Central School 

Time: K-2 – 5:30 – 6:30pm 

          3-6 – 6:30pm – 8:00pm 

Cost:  K-2 - $1 

           3-6 - $2 

Farewell Year 6 Social 

Please attend our Farewell Year 6 Assembly next Friday 14th December at 11:45am 

in the library. This will be our final assembly for the year. We look forward to seeing 

you all there! 
 

Year 6 Farewell ASSEMBLY 

Kindergarten 

Please return all homework bags and library 

books this week.  
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Secondary  
 

 

 

 

 

 

ur students are working consistently towards the 

end of the year. Their reports will be sent out shortly. 

Reports need to be taken as both a description of what 

your child has been doing this year and their level of 

achievement. I feel that for our students in Years 7-11 

the most important part of the report is how they can 

improve in their studies. This part of the report should 

be discussed with your child and how you can 

implement these changes for better results in the 

future. 

 
Our weeks do not seem to be getting any less busy as 

we approach the holidays.  

 
Today our 7-10 boys will be taking part in the Rage 

Program. We have split the students into 2 groups so 

each student will have more individual attention and 

their voices will be heard. 

 
Tuesday our Super 8’s cricket teams travel to Dubbo 

with Mr Ridges and Mrs Morgan for the finals of that 

competition. Good luck teams and thank you teachers 

for your organisation and supervision of the day. 

 
Tuesday night we have our annual presentation evening 

at the Memorial Hall. This night is a celebration of 

excellence for the students both academically, sporting 

and socially. I have spoken to the students about the 

importance of this evening and we look forward to this 

occasion of recognition of these students with our 

wider local community. 

 
Wednesday our Mathematic staff will be taking some 

students to hear Mr Eddie Woo talk at Yeoval Central 

School. I am particularly excited about this visit and am 

looking forward to hearing Mr Woo speak about 

mathematics and its application to life. 

 
On Thursday we have our Whole School Assembly. 

This is an opportunity of recognising a greater number 

of students for their achievements in more specific 

subjects and areas. As well as this we also have Gold 

awards to present to those students who have achieved 

the highest possible level of our Secondary Welfare 

System. 

 
Following this our students will be involved in activities 

organised by the SRC. This gives us an opportunity to 

once again thank the students of the SRC as well as our 

teacher members of the SRC Mrs Budd and Mr Burley.  

 

Friday our students who have qualified will be attending 

this semester’s Reward Trip. Congratulations to all of 

the students who have qualified for this. It is a deserved 

opportunity to recognise persistent and continual 

application to their studies and attitude towards their 

schooling. Thank you to Miss Rowlands for her 

continual organisation of our Students Welfare System 

in her role as Student Advisor and thank you to Mr 

Ridges for his supervision and transportation role in this 

excursion. 

 
As always please contact me at school for any queries in 

relation to Secondary matters. 

 

Have a great week 

Gerry Capell 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies 

 

Central Schools Cricket 
Best wishes to our OPEN boys and girls cricket teams 

who will be participating in the State Central Schools 

competition in Dubbo on Tuesday.  

Congratulations to the following students who 

have received the correct amount of pink slips to 

move to a higher level. All students start at 

Level 3 each semester. Each level has rewards 

with Level 6 being the highest. 

Level 4 

(15+ 

pink 

slips) 

Year 8 – Stacey 

Year 9 – Anthony 

Year 10 – Shelby, Holly, Bobbie 

Level 5 

(30+ 

pink 

slips) 

Year 7 – Raymi 

Year 8 – Aidan 

Year 12 – Brodi 

Level 6 

( 75+ 

pink 

slips) 

Year 7 – Grace, Casey, Aliethea, 

Ryan, Harrison, Xander, Alex, 

Cameron 

Year 8 - Isabel, Jennet, Will C, 

Lionel, Jamie, Will L, Jason, William 

Year 9 – Ashlee, Skye, Dylan, 

Jaxson, Hamish, Nicholas 

Year 10 - Ella, Emily, Amy, 

Monique, Ethan , Zac, Robert, Ryan 

Year 11 – Brooke, Harrison 
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Gobondery Cup 
Last Wednesday 18 secondary students participated in the Gobondery Cup against Tullamore and Tot-

tenham Central Schools.  They played a round robin in diamond ball, army dodgeball and netball. This 

was followed by relays at the pool and a trivia back at school. The students are to be congratulated on 

their sportsmanship and  behaviour on the day.   
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Miss Atkinson’s Blurb - English HSIE Prac. Teacher 
 

I firstly want to thank Trundle Central School Principal, Mr John Southon and Head of Secondary, Mr 
Gerry Capell for encouraging teaching students to do their University placements at their school and for 
the support they have offered me. Secondly, I want to thank my supervising teachers: Mrs Curtis, Mrs 
Goodsell and Mrs Rush as they have given me much support and guidance in classroom management 
and successful lesson planning.  I have learned so much over the past four weeks. I also want to thank 
the staff, students and community for making we three students feel so welcomed. It has encouraged 
me to move out to a country area.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 7 & 8 History - My placement began with Years 7 & 8 Shogun history. We learned the difference 
between fact and opinion in popular culture regarding the ninjas. We made a ninja face mask using a 
shirt. We explored traditional food in Japan and tried some modern Japanese food and carbonated soft 
drinks. Most students did not like the food though they all liked the soft drink! It tasted like Australian 
soft drink, only better as it was the right amount of sweetness.  

 

 
 

Year 7 English are doing film studies on The Lorax. While having a class discussion last 
Friday, a small debate ensued on the psychological effects on young people and animated 
films. This generated an interest to hold a debate and so research is currently underway to 
form a good argument. This is the wonderful aspect of English; it truly can be a subject that 
incorporates student interest.  
 
Year 8 English are learning Shakespeare’s Macbeth. Mrs Curtis organised costumes from a 
party hire venue and so Miss Beer and myself have put them to good use. The students really 
enjoyed dressing up in Macbeth characters. We enacted the main scenes of Macbeth so that 
we could create a digital storybook. This book will be printed out and given to TCS stage 3 
students. The book will be called: ‘Not Quite Macbeth’ and it will be a mixture of the Macbeth 
plot and other fairy-tales, not dissimilar to a fractured fairy-tale.  
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Stage 5 English has been exploring creative writing. We have been experimenting with 
different creative options to write stories and other narratives. Plot Generator was an 
interactive website where students placed text into a structured format and to spit out an 
interesting story! The students explored the five senses outside of the classroom; however, 
on that particular day, it was so windy that we struggled to smell or hear anything! Such is life! 
It was nice to take the classroom outside regardless.  
 
Stage 5 Geography has been looking at mapwork over the past two weeks. We have 
been exploring topography and satellite imaging. Google Maps has been an excellent 
resource for further exploration. We ventured outside to see the differences in direction 
according to our mobile phone compasses and we worked out that they are all quite different. 
The experiment was to explore our own geocaching site but because of the inaccuracies we 
decided it had to be explored at another time, possibly after 2020 due to the GDA2020 
update!  (GDA = Geocentric Datum of Australia).  

 
 
 

Our Macbeth stars 
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mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.trundle-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

                                               Telephone: (02) 68921303        Fax: (02) 68921184        Email:  trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
                                                School webpage – https://trundle-c.schools.nsw.gov.au   Facebook - www.facebook.com/TrundleCentralSchool  

 Page 18 Term 4  Week 9 

 

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.trundle-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

                                               Telephone: (02) 68921303        Fax: (02) 68921184        Email:  trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
                                                School webpage – https://trundle-c.schools.nsw.gov.au   Facebook - www.facebook.com/TrundleCentralSchool  

Page 19 Term 4  Week 9 Page 19 Term 4  Week 9 Page 19 Term 4  Week 9 Page 19 Term 4  Week 9 Page 19 Term 4  Week 9 

Christmas/New Year ARRANGEMENTS 

Our office will close as of 4pm on Monday 24th December 2018, 

to re-open at 9am on Monday 7th January 2019. 

For immediate service while we are closed: 

Call our office on 02 6892 1050 or email admin@gsinsurance.com.au 

Your call or email will be answered/redirected to our 

Broker Services provider who will look after you. 

Merry Christmas from the Team at GS Insurance! 

Cricket report for the 8th Dec 2018 
On Saturday, the Trundle Juniors travelled to 
Condobolin to take on the Colts. Unfortunately, the 
weather wasn’t very pleasant with a hot wind blowing 
a gale. Trundle won the toss and elected to field and 
sent the Colts into bat to reach a score of 137. 
 
Wicket takers for Trundle: Eric Fernando 2/13; Blair 
Macdonald 1/8; Noah Byrne 2/18; and Aliethea Stokes 
1/14. 
 
At the change of innings Trundle found it very difficult 
to gain runs against the opposition’s skilled bowling. 
Unfortunately, Trundle lost 6 wickets in the first 10 
overs, which in the end, led to a score of only 54 runs. 
 
Run scorers for Trundle: Paddy Williams 18 not out; 
Eric Fernando 8; Noah Byrne 4; Erin Fernando 2; Jim 
Ramsey 2; and Blair Macdonald 1. 
 
Catches for Trundle: Paddy Williams 1 and Noah Byrne 
 
1. Feilding points for Trundle: Kayden 3; Blair 2; Paddy 
1. Condobolin Pizza Award given to Kayden Charlton-
Little. Trundle Food Store voucher (donated by Karlos 
Lindner) Blair Macdonald. 
 
Whilst in wicket keeper, Paddy Williams was hit by one 
of Eric’s faster bowls which injury resulted in him 
being unable to run. Great job to Kayden for being 
Paddy’s runner on the day!  
 
Next Saturday Trundle will host Condobolin Gilgais at 

Berriman Oval 8.15am. 
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ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE 
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